
Need to change  
from Marketplace health 
insurance to something else?
Are you enrolled in health coverage through the Health Insurance Marketplace, but 
now have another health coverage option? For example: 

•	 Did you recently become eligible for health insurance through your employer, or did you get a new 
job that offers health insurance? 

•	 Were you recently determined to be eligible for qualifying health coverage, Medicaid, or the 
Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP) in your state?

•	 Are you about to become eligible for Medicare Part A (Hospital Insurance), or have you already 
enrolled in it?

Can you get health coverage through another source, like your parent’s plan if you’re under 26, a student 
health plan, Peace Corps, TRICARE, or the VA?

If you answered “Yes” to any of the questions above, you may want to consider ending your Marketplace 
health coverage and replacing it with your new coverage option. 

It’s important to take action as soon as possible since you may no longer be eligible for any financial 
help you may be getting to help pay for Marketplace coverage. If you’re eligible for or have enrolled 
in Medicare Part A, but you’re getting financial help for a Marketplace plan, there may be financial 
consequences if you don’t cancel your Marketplace plan with financial help in a timely manner. 

Before you end your Marketplace plan, make sure you’re certain when your new coverage will 
start. Otherwise, you may have a gap in coverage.
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For step-by-step instructions on how to end your Marketplace plan based 
on your new coverage option, visit HealthCare.gov/how-to-cancel-a-
marketplace-plan/ and choose your situation. 

IMPORTANT: You can end your Marketplace plan without replacing it with other coverage, but you 
may have to pay a fee for the months you don’t have health insurance. In 2017, the fee will increase. 
There are also important health and financial risks if you don’t have health coverage.

You have the right to get the information in this product in an alternate format. You also have the right to file a 
complaint if you feel you’ve been discriminated against. Visit https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency-Information/
Aboutwebsite/CMSNondiscriminationNotice.html, or call the Marketplace Call Center at 1-800-318-2596 for more 
information. TTY users should call 1-855-889-4325.

CMS Product No. 11980
August 2016

http://HealthCare.gov/how-to-cancel-a-marketplace-plan/
http://HealthCare.gov/how-to-cancel-a-marketplace-plan/
https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency-Information/Aboutwebsite/CMSNondiscriminationNotice.html
https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency-Information/Aboutwebsite/CMSNondiscriminationNotice.html



